HOLIDAYS CLOSED: 

New Years Day, Memorial Day, 4th of July, Labor Day, Thanksgiving, and the day after, and Christmas Day.  We close at 3:00PM on Christmas Eve & New Years Eve unless otherwise posted.  Additional days may be added to the closure list with prior notice to parents (notice posted by Sign in).  If the holiday falls on the weekend, we will be closed the appropriate Friday prior to or Monday following the holiday 

PROCEDURES: 

When you arrive at the Center, write in your child’s arrival time and sign your complete signature and the Check-in counter to the right of the entry door.  Allow time to take your child to his/her classroom and let the teacher know your child is here.  


For any special arrangements such as a change in who is picking up your child, please fill out a “Today Only” form.  These are found at the office window.  When completed, leave it with the office, and inform your child’s teacher about the change.  If we have not met the person picking up your child they will be required to show Photo Identification prior to your child being released to them. 


Upon pick-up, sign out with a complete signature and write your child’s departure time.  Discourage your child from leaving the classroom before you tell his/her teacher you are picking him/her up.   Check you child’s cubby every day for papers, projects, notes, dirty clothes, etc.  It is very important that all belongings are taken home on Friday so as not to get mixed up with Sunday School class belongings. 
Parents & Grandparents are welcome to visit, attend a field trip, or have lunch with their children.  Contact the Teacher and the office in advance, so arrangements may be made.

PARENT INFORMATION:


Cascade Vista Childcare considers it the parents’ responsibility to read and abide by the policies set forth in this handbook.  We believe that communication between parents and staff is essential to create a positive childcare experience.  Our door is always open for you to express your concerns, questions, and suggestions

ABOUT US: 

Cascade Vista Childcare Center has been in operation since 1966.  We are part of Timberlake Church School Programs.  Our center is a non-profit organization dedicated to providing quality Christian care for your child.  Our desire is to assist each child to discover that God loves them and will help them to become all they were meant to be.  We are staffed by well trained and loving professional childcare givers.  

Our center is designed to be a warm, secure loving environment in which the children feel comfortable and “at home”, but stimulated to grow and mature daily. We understand that each child has a different style of learning, Therefore we offer an active learning environment that encourages the use of all senses to provide for individual differences. 
Parents are informed of all religious activities and celebrations prior to enrollment.  We will make arrangements with parents to respect personal faith beliefs within the structure of our Childcare setting and within reason.  Children are never punished or discouraged for their own personal beliefs or faith. 

Cascade Vista Childcare is a Christian childcare.  We do not represent a denominational belief.  We have daily chapel conducted by the staff or Cascade Vista Childcare.  
We observe Christmas & Easter as Christ’s birth and resurrection.  We also strive to teach your child high morals and values that will last throughout their life. 

PURPOSE: 
We are here to celebrate the uniqueness of every child who was created by God’s design.  It is our goal to see that each child is stimulated to develop emotionally, physically, socially, and spiritually.  We seek to instill self-discipline, self-confidence, creativity, individuality, and the desire to grow in knowledge.  

TRANSPORTATION:


We provide transportation to the following schools: 



Kent School District:  Fairwood



Renton School District:  Renton Park 





           Talbot Hill





           Tiffany Park





           Cascade 




           Benson Hill

                                                                     Sartori bus @ Cascade


Children attending Special Needs programs in the Renton School District are transported to and from our Childcare by Renton School District Transportation.   

Cascade Vista Childcare coordinates school drop-off times according to the Renton School District calendar.  If your child attends a school outside of the Renton School district it is the parent’s responsibility to provide the center with a copy of the school’s calendar including late starts, half days, etc. 
LATE FEES ON TUITION FEES: 

· Payments are due in advance on the 1st and/or 15th of each month. 

· A 10% late fee will be added on to all outstanding amounts on the 21st of each month. 

· A $20.00 NSF (Non-Sufficient Funds) fee, plus any bank fees charged to CVCC will be added to all checks returned as NSF checks. 

· Any after hour late fees not paid to childcare provider upon pick-up of the child will be added to your tuition and may be subject to a $5.00 late fee if not paid in a timely manner. 

HEALTH: 

Childhood sickness is prevalent in all groups of children.  We provide a clean environment to minimize the spreading of sickness. 

If your child has a fever of 101 degrees  or higher, diarrhea, vomiting, an earache, Lice/nits, sore throat, or a communicable skin disease he/she will not be accepted for care until the symptoms have subsided or the child has seen a Doctor. 

If your child develops any of these conditions while at the childcare you will be notified.  Parents will be requested to pick up their child. 

When a child becomes ill and it is felt they can no longer stay in the classroom, they will lay on a mat in the office.  They will be made as comfortable as possible until the parent can be contacted and an adult can pick them up.

If you are asked to seek medical care for your child, it will be necessary to have a note from your physician indicating that your child is no longer contagious before he/she can return to childcare. 
NUTRITION: 

Our children not only eat well balance meals, they also learn about the food they eat and the importance of a healthy diet.  Breakfast, morning snack, lunch, and afternoon snacks are served daily.  Our menus meet all state and USDA nutritional guidelines.  No substitutions can be made for individual children without a physician’s written notice describing allergies and/or other medical conditions.  A form for allergies is available from the office. 

Cascade Vista Childcare participates in the USDA/OSPI food program.  This program helps us to serve the children a well balanced diet and keep your tuition rates down.  We receive reimbursement according to the number of meals served and the average family income level of the children.  Please fill out the confidential Income Statement that is in the enrollment packet, as it is an essential part of this program.  We are required to update these forms annually each September. 
In accordance with Federal Law and U.S. Department of Agriculture policy, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability.  If you believe you have been treated unfairly, you may file a complaint of discrimination by writing, USDA Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, SW, Washington, D.C. 20250-9410 or call toll free 866-632-9992 (Voice).  Individuals who are hearing impaired or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at 800-877-8339; or 800-845-6136 (Spanish).  USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer.
DISCIPLINE POLICY: 


By providing exceptional programming and positive guidance, we eliminate many behavior problems before they occur.  The most restrictive technique used would be a short separation from the activities.  The child will never be placed outside of the Teacher’s view.  Children will never be subject to harsh treatment such as shaking, striking, spanking, embarrassment, or humiliation.  Parents will be asked to help with discipline.  Inappropriate behavior by a child may result in dismissal from childcare.  In addition continued unwillingness to work with the center by the Parent may result in the child’s (children’s) dismissal from childcare.  Through corrective discipline, we seek to be fair, firm, and loving.

CHILD PROTECTIVE SERVICES REPORTING: 


Licensed childcare providers and their staff are required by Washington State Law to report suspected incidents of abuse or neglect (RCW 26,44,030,(1))  In doing so they have immunity under the law for good faith reporting.  Failure to report can result in a gross misdemeanor charge. 


Whenever an employee or staff member has reasonable cause to believe that a child has suffered abuse or neglect documentation will be taken and placed in the child’s file and a call placed to CPS.  No speculation is made by Cascade Vista Childcare regarding who may have abused or neglected the child only documented facts will be reported. 
MEDICATIONS:


All medication is administered by the Office Personnel, staff members may be asked by the above to take on this responsibility at specific times. 


Medications shall be stored in the First Aid cabinet or Medicine box in the Refrigerator.  Internal and External medications will be stored separately.  Unused medications shall be sent home or discarded.  Authorization (Today Only slip) shall be kept in the medicine log book and filed in the child’s file when child is done taking the medication.  Medications will be recorded in the Medication Log book.  It is essential that we take precautions regarding the administration of medication to children.  If your child has a chronic or non-communicable illness we may administer medication under the following circumstances: 

· A written approval from the Parent or Guardian and times when the medication is to be given. (Today Only form)

· All medications must be in the original containers labeled with the proper instructions, the child’s name, and expiration date. 

· The following nonprescription medications with parental authorization, only at the dose, duration, and method or administration specified on the manufacturer’s label for the age and/or weight of the child needing medication: 

1. Antihistamines

2. Non-Aspirin:

a. Antipyretics/Analgesics

b. Fever Reducers/Pain Relievers

3. Non-Narcotic Cough Suppressants

4. Decongestants

5. Anti-Itching Ointments

6. Sunscreen 

· Non-Prescription medications not listed above or those that are to be taken differently than indicated on the Manufacturer’s label or for which the label does not provide instruction, may be given only  as authorized in writing by a Physician. 

EMERGENCY PLAN:
Current addresses, home/cell, work, & emergency phone numbers need to be on file.  Yearly updates are required each September, along with the new tuition contract. 

All Center staff are required to maintain a current First Aid and CPR card.  In the event of an emergency the following steps will be taken: 


1.  Primary first aid will be administered 

2.  The parent will be called and asked to seek advice from their     physician


3.  In cases of life threatening emergency or serious injury, an 

Aid unit will be called.  Parents will be notified. 
SUMMER PROGRAM: 


From June through August we offer a summer program for all of the children in the Center.  While we continue our learning environment we add special summer activities and many more field trips.  School-Age enrollment for the summer program takes place in late spring.  Activity fees for the Summer program are due prior to your child attending
CURRICULUM: 

Cascade Vista Childcare provides activities for your child.  We have a Full Time Program Director and trained, experienced Teachers and Assistants. 


Our curriculum is a Christian-Based, active learning program.  We adapt our curriculum to meet each child’s needs and skill levels. 


Each month has a general theme.  All of our learning centers actively involve the children with a variety of materials and ways to explore their world. 


The monthly and weekly themes, notes about fieldtrips and other information are posted on the large bulletin board in the hall.  We also post important notes for parents on the board above the check in counter. 

FAMILY NIGHT:


Periodically during the year we have a Family event usually held in the evening.  These family nights give you a chance to meet teachers and the other parents. 

SCHEDULE:  Open 5:00AM – 6:30PM Monday – Friday
5:00 – 7:20AM  Combined Groups 

7:00 – 8:00AM  Breakfast

8:00 – 9:00AM  Departure to School 

Full Day Schedule: 


9:00 – 9:45AM  Activity centers


9:45AM  Circle Time


10:00 – 10:15  Snack 


10:15 – 11:30AM  Activity Centers (includes Recess) 

11:30AM - 12:00PM Lunch 


12:00 – 1:300PM  Activity Centers (includes Recess) 


1:30 – 1:45PM Circle Time


1:45 – 3:15PM  Activity Centers

3:15 – 3:50 Return from school 

3:15 – 4:00PM  Recess (Room 1/2)
3:45 – Snack (Homework/reading Room 3/4)
4:00 – 5:00PM Recess (Room 3/4) 
4:00 – 4:15PM Chapel 

4:15 – 4:35  Homework/Reading 

4:35 – 5:45  Activity Centers

5:45 – 6:30  Combined groups
 POLICIES:
· Cascade Vista Childcare has an open admission policy.  We do not discriminate against race, color, age, sex, handicap, creed, or national origin. 

· Upon enrollment of a child at Cascade Vista Childcare, we strongly encourage parents to set aside time to talk with the Director and to tour the center.  A registration fee must be paid in order for a position to be held and to receive enrollment forms. 

Prior to admission the child must also have records of all immunizations, doctor’s check up & Dentist checkup in the past year.  First tuition payment is to be made upon admission. 

· Parents have free access to all areas of the childcare center that are used as part of the childcare facility.  Parents may also drop in at anytime during operational hours with or without notice. 
· We serve two meals and two snacks daily, offering a variety of foods.  Food from home may not be eaten at the center.
· Bring a pair of extra clothes with the child’s name clearly marked on them.  Mark all coats, hats, gloves, & backpacks also. 
· Children are encouraged to do their homework after school.  Parents may make requests on whether or not they want their child to complete their homework at childcare.  We will do our best to make sure it is completed. 
· We discourage the children from bringing toys, jewelry, money, electronics, etc. to the childcare.  These items usually end up lost, broken, or the children argue over them.  Please do not send any toys that deal with violence in any way.  Toys & Electronics that are brought from home are brought at your child’s own risk.  Cascade Vista Childcare is not responsible for its replacement. 

· Children’s cell phones are expected to be turned off while at Childcare and in their cubby or backpack.  If you need to reach your child while here, please call the Childcare office and we will either get them to talk to you or have them call you back as soon as possible. 

· Birthdays:  We are delighted to help celebrate your child’s birthday.  Special treats (store bought) may be sent to childcare or served by the parent.  Please check with your child’s teacher for the number of children in the class and the best time for the party. 
· Snow Days Policy:  In the event of snow CVCC will close according to the Renton School District closing.   If RSD closes after we open we reserve the right to close the center and have the parents pick up their children at the site.  If RSD is closed more than one day we will evaluate and enact our snow schedule.  If it snows while RSD is already closed due to vacation.  We reserve the right to close at our discretion.  We will keep the answering machine updated with information, please call and check if you have any questions after the first day of being closed.
· Halloween is not celebrated at the center.  Please do not send your child’s costume.  Each class may have a Harvest Party around that time. 
